
Report to:  East Sussex Health and Wellbeing Board 

Date of meeting:  8 December 2020 

By:  Director of Public Health 

Title:  East Sussex Joint Strategic Needs Assessment and Assets Annual 
Report 2019/20 

Purposes:  To present to the Health and Wellbeing Board the 2019/20 Joint 
Strategic Needs and Assets Assessment Annual Report which outlines 
the updates and developments that have taken place during the year. 

 

 
RECOMMENDATIONS 
 
The Board is recommended to note the 2019/20 Joint Strategic Needs and Assets 
Assessment Annual Report and approve future developments planned for 2020/21 
 

 

1. Background 

1.1. The Joint Strategic Needs and Assets Assessment (JSNAA) programme was established in 
2007 and reports on the health and wellbeing needs of the people of East Sussex. It brings 
together detailed information on local health and wellbeing needs to inform decisions about how 
we design, commission and deliver services to improve and protect health and reduce health 
inequalities. 

1.2. In January 2012, a dedicated JSNAA website was launched. All JSNAA work and 
resources are placed on the East Sussex JSNAA website so that it provides a central resource of 
local and national information.  

 
2. Supporting information 

2.1. The 2019/20 JSNAA Annual Report provides a summary of the updates and developments 
to the JSNAA during 2019/20 and presents recommendations which will be addressed as part of 
the 2020/21 work plan. 

2.2. Key finding of the JSNAA include: 

 Key resources that remain popular on the site are the National Profiles, Local briefings, 
Area Summaries, Scorecards and Director of Public Health reports. 

 Subscribers to the JSNAA email subscription service increased by a further 179% 

 A new and improved website has been designed with the help of key stakeholders within 
the local health and care system 

 Coronavirus put a halt to much of the original 2020/21 work plan whilst the public health 
intelligence team supported the crisis response. 

 

3. Conclusion and Reason for Recommendation 

3.1. The Health and Wellbeing Board is recommended to note the following future 
developments of the JSNAA 

1. Continue to grow the number of subscribers to the monthly email alerts. 

http://www.eastsussexjsna.org.uk/


2. Relaunch of the website 

3. Continue to develop resources to support the health and care system through the recovery 
from Coronavirus 

 
 
DARRELL GALE 

Director of Public Health 

Contact officer:  Graham Evans, Head of Public Health Intelligence 
Tel No. 07500 124081; Graham.Evans@eastsussex.gov.uk  

mailto:Graham.Evans@eastsussex.gov.uk

